 Parish of Wareham St. Martin

CLERK'S REPORT

For a Meeting in The Sandford Community Hall, Keysworth Drive, Sandford, Wareham - On the 12th November 2018
1. Remembrance Day – Road signs are out reminding drivers of the road closure on Sunday 11th November and notices have been posted on the parish notice boards.  County council has agreed to cut the area behind the memorials for this event.
2. Natural England   – Parish council asked for assurances that the stock fencing was secure to prevent further cattle escaping and also requested that calves and mothers not be put on Sandford Heath as they pose a danger to dog walkers.  We have been advised the fencing would be reviewed with the Charborough Estate for security.  Grazing is an important heath management feature but they recognise visitors must be in a safe environment.
3. Purbeck Film Festival – A showing of The Darkest Hour in the Sandford Heritage Hall on the 24th October 2018 with refreshment offered by Pine Martin Grange care home was a great success.  The parish council has been asked if they would allow the use of the hall for next year.
4. Mobile Homes – After a concerned parent wrote to the parish council about vehicles having to mount the pavement to get out of the way of HGV carrying these homes, we wrote to the supplier in Sandford Lane asking if they could avoid Sandford Road during school opening and closing times.  Regal Holiday Homes has agreed to try and accommodate this request wherever possible and the parish council is grateful for this reply.
5. Sandford Heritage Hall – Owing to the cluster of flies in the building, various flycatchers have been installed.  The small windows that are open cannot be closed without possible breakages owing to the age of the windows and glass.  Lighting is being replaced and brighter lights installed at one end for those needing to read.  An application for replacing the front door on a listed building will be submitted this week and the landowner has agreed to pay for the replacement.  The Valuation Office Agency has given a valuation for rateable value and the Clerk has submitted an application form to Purbeck District Council requesting small business rate relief.  An decision is awaited.
6. Wareham St Martin Solar Community Fund – The fund is inviting applications to be sent, please look at the web site on www.wsmsolarcommunityfund.co.uk for the criteria and application form.  The deadline for getting the forms in is 31st December 2018.
7. Consultations – The parish council responded to the Electoral Review of Dorset for the new unitary authority Dorset Council and the parish council is delighted to note that the Boundary Commission has reversed a previous decision to place Holton Heath and Organford in the Lytchett Minster and Upton Ward.  The end result is that the whole parish of Wareham St Martin will be retained and included in the Wareham Ward.
The parish council responded to a second consultation from the government on cycling and walking investment strategy safety review.
8. Cold Harbour Path – A new quotation for a shorter path from the Silent Woman pub to the Oaklands Plantation has been received and the parish council will now decide on how to contact the community and seek their views on this project.
9. Sandford Community Hall - A new ramp has been installed at the back of the hall to ensure people leaving will go to the car park, brickwork will be put in to finish it off and to match the other ramps.  A request to Purbeck District Council for repair work to the road outside has so far not been acknowledged and a meeting has been suggested by the Clerk.
10. Wareham Forest Lodge Retreat – Variation of a licence has been requested to increase the hours during which alcohol can be sold and for it to be throughout the year rather than seasonal.  A decision is due at the end of this month.
11. Defibrillator- The parish council is considering purchasing a unit for the community and will be looking for a safe location in which to store it. 
12. Dorsetforyou – If any resident sees a road defect, pothole, blocked drain, street light not working, etc., please remember you can report it by telephone on 01305 221000 or on the website of dorsetforyou.com.
